**Please make sure to check the following link frequently for changes in University policy regarding operation during the COVID-19 pandemic.**
https://ahealthieru.auburn.edu/ 
COVID-specific policies relevant to this course can be found later in this syllabus.

SYLLABUS
PE GOLF I PHED 1520
Auburn University- 2 credit hours – LECTURE/LAB
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Instructor:		Ricky Smallridge, Brooks Moody– Golf Professionals		
Semester:		Spring 2021.

Office:			Auburn University Club, 1650 Yarbrough Farms Blvd. 
Telephone:		334-821-8381 ext. 1
E-mail:			smallrm@auburn.edu (also for scheduled meetings)
Class Fees:		$120 class fees are non-refundable after the 2nd class day. ($30 charge on all returned checks)

Course Description and Student Learning Outcomes:
A beginning golf class designed to promote the game of golf.  We will provide insight about rules, terms, etiquette, equipment and basic golf fundamentals. In completing this course, each student should have a basic overall understanding of the game of golf.
	
Basic golf fundamentals will consist of short game and full swing.  All fundamentals will be given by Auburn University Club PGA Professionals and will be conducted on the range and practice greens.


Grading Grid: 
100 pts  Final
200 pts   Participation & Attendance (throughout semester) 
100 pts   Skills Evaluation (throughout semester)
400   Total Points	  (1% for each tardy, and 3% for each unexcused absences…To be deducted off your final grade)

Attendance/Tardiness:

PHYSICAL ACTIVITY AND WELLNESS PROGRAM ATTENDANCE POLICY…The material and experience in this class are important and if you are not in class, you cannot take an active role as a student.  Class attendance and appropriate participation is paramount to your success and a student.  Participation is defined as, but not limited to, “fully engaging in the course content and activities at a level that is deemed appropriate by the instructor.”  Failure to appropriately participate in the course content and activities can result in a deduction of points from a student’s overall course grade at the discretion of the instructor.  Moreover, students arriving tardy to class will lose 1% of their final grade per offence.  Unexcused absences cannot be made up and will result in a 3% deduction from the student’s final grade. Once a student has accrued five (5) unexcused absences he/she will not be permitted to take the final examination and will receive a grade of FA.  Students who accrue eight (8) absences, (excused, unexcused or a combination of the two types) will not be permitted to take the final examination and will receive a grade of FA. If an unusual condition such as a serious illness results in this situation (8 total absences) students are encouraged to consult the AU Bulletin and/or an academic advisor in their college to determine if they meet university guidelines for requesting withdrawal from the course.
· No excuse will be taken that is ten (10) calendar days old (inclusive of Weekend, Canceled Class Days & Holidays).  If a student is absent, there must be a legitimate excuse to “back up” your absence.  
· All original excuses (no copies) must be given to the Instructor within the ten (10) day window.  If you need the original excuse…the Instructor will run a copy after class.  
· Attendance will be taken at the end of class.  Each student will be responsible for signing their name on the attendance roll provided by the instructor.  Class may be split up on some days using different areas of the AUC practice facility…if this is the case, make sure you find the instructor first, and then sign the attendance sheet BEFORE you leave!
· Class will begin 15 minutes after the official start time (warm up and stretch time).  
· Any student that misses there class period will be counted absent.
· Students must decide if their schedule conflicts with the time parameters set forth in this class. 
· Obviously this is an "off" campus class, students taking this class need to have a backup plan for transportation.  
Final Exam:		100 points
· Final exam scores will be worth 100 points in the grading grid.


Participation:		100 points
As stated in the PHYSICAL ACTIVITY AND WELLNESS PROGRAM ATTENDANCE POLICY, participation is paramount to your success as a student.  Each student will be graded accordingly.

Skills Evaluation:		100 points
Skill Evaluation will be given during semester by lead instructor.

Attire:
· Tennis shoes must be worn. Spikeless Golf Shoes Only
· No flip flops or open ended shoes are allowed. 
· Shirts with collars are preferred.  
Statement of Accommodation:
"Students who need accommodations are asked to electronically submit their approved accommodations through AU Access and to arrange a meeting during office hours the first week of classes, or as soon as possible if accommodations are needed immediately. If you have a conflict with my office hours, an alternate time can be arranged. To set up this meeting, please contact me by e-mail. If you have not established accommodations through the Office of Accessibility, but need accommodations, make an appointment with the Office of Accessibility, 1228 Haley Center, 844-2096 (V/TT)."

"Course Contingency Statement” - If normal class and/or lab activities are disrupted due to illness, emergency, or crisis situation (such as an N1H1 flu outbreak), the syllabus and other course plans and assignments may be modified to allow completion of the course. If this occurs, an addendum to your syllabus and/or course assignments will replace the original materials.

· Professionalism: As faculty, staff, and students interact in professional settings, they are expected to demonstrate professional behaviors as defined in the College’s conceptual framework. These professional commitments or dispositions are listed below: 
o Engage in responsible and ethical professional practices 
o Contribute to collaborative learning communities 
o Demonstrate a commitment to diversity 
o Model and nurture intellectual vitality 

*COVID-19 Policy Statements*
Attendance Policy
Your health and safety, and the health and safety of your peers, are my top priorities. If you are experiencing any symptoms of COVID-19, or if you discover that you have been in close contact with others who have symptoms or who have tested positive, you should not attend in-person classes. My hope is that if you are feeling ill or if you have been exposed to someone with the virus, you will stay home to protect others.
Please do the following in the event of an illness or COVID-related absence:
· Notify me in advance of your absence if possible (or within 48 hours of missed class)
· Keep up with coursework as much as possible
· Participate in class activities and submit assignments electronically as much as possible
· Notify me if you require a modification to the deadline of an assignment or exam
Finally, if remaining in a class and fulfilling the necessary requirements becomes impossible due to illness or other COVID-related issues, please let me know as soon as possible so we can discuss your options.
Face Covering Policy
In response to COVID-19, and in alignment with Auburn University's Presidential directives, and local, state, and national health official guidelines face coverings are required at all times while on campus, except when alone in a private office. This includes the classroom, laboratory, studio, creative space, or any type of in-person instructional activity, and public spaces. "A “face covering” is defined as a “covering that fully covers a person’s nose and mouth, including without limitation, cloth face mask, surgical mask, towels, scarves, and bandanas.
If a student has a medical exception to the face covering requirement, please contact the Office of Accessibility to obtain appropriate documentation.
Instructional Contingency Plan
If normal class and/or lab activities are disrupted due to illness, emergency, or crisis situation (such as a COVID-19 outbreak), the syllabus and other course plans and assignments may be modified to allow completion of the course. If this occurs, an addendum to your syllabus and/or course assignments will replace the original materials. If the method of delivery should need to be changed throughout the course of the semester, please look to your Canvas page for announcements.

Items of Interest for Golf I

*Please park in the lower tier of the parking lot at the Auburn University Club.
*You MAY NOT drive your vehicle to the driving range
*Having golf clubs is not required but you are encouraged to bring your own if you have them. (clubs will be available for those without)
*Spikeless golf shoes or tennis shoes ONLY.
*Golf glove would be smart to prevent blisters if you hit a lot balls.


Due to an injury last semester, students must hit from the practice mat at all times. 

You may not hit in front of the mats under any circumstances.
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